TOWN OF CARRABASSETT VALLEY

MINUTES OF SELECTMEN’S MEETING

September 10, 2018
Board Members Present:
Bob Luce

Jay Reynolds




Karen Campbell
Lloyd Cuttler
Others Present:

Dave Cota

Courtney Knapp




Tim Flight

Jess Beer
Lloyd Cuttler opened the meeting at 4:00 p.m. and welcomed those present.  
Payroll Warrant #33 and #35 for $40,390.58 and $30,617.05, respectively, were reviewed and signed by the Selectmen.

Expense Warrant #34 and #36 for $470,384.37 and $406,410.95, respectively, were reviewed and signed by the Selectmen.

The Minutes of the August 13, 2018 Selectmen’s Meeting were reviewed.   Jay Reynolds made a motion to approve the minutes as written.   Karen Campbell seconded the motion.   Motion approved.
While waiting for other members to arrive, Dave Cota reviewed Informational items.

Informational:

· There will be a forum over Homecoming Weekend concerning “Losing Winter:  Climate Change in Ski Country and what we can do about it” sponsored by the Citizens’ Climate Lobby of Maine.  This will be held at the Outdoor Center on October 6th.

· The Marijuana Ordinance Advisory Committee will be meeting tomorrow night at 6pm at the Library.    Both Jay Reynolds and Lloyd Cuttler are on this committee, along with six other people.   There’s a lot of work to be done on the matter.
· The next Selectmen’s Meeting is September 24th.

Dave Cota addressed the need to get an engineered design for culvert replacement and related improvements to the stream crossing on the Outdoor Center Road.   Last year, when we had the serious flooding, there was a large portion of the road lost, costing as much as $5,000.   One engineering quote came in quite high, but Dave would like to revisit this with another firm that he’s worked with.   He’ll bring more info to the next meeting, with perhaps a plan to put the project out to bid in the spring.  

Maine Huts & Trails has requested a “frontload” of $6,000 for use of the Marooka machine in exchange for the Town’s use of the machine for 120 hours.   At this time, the Town rents a backhoe for the mountain bike trail program.  The Town would insure it, and MH & T would be responsible for any capital repairs to the machine.   There’s a fair amount of work to be done by the Town in October, so there’s a need for it, and hopefully it will be ready by that time.  Jay Reynolds made a motion to repair the machine in accordance with the agreement on the lease.  Karen Campbell seconded the motion.   Motion approved.  
Dave Cota reviewed bids for the new 35kw generator with transfer switch for the Outdoor Center, in accordance with the recommendation put forth by Courtney Knapp.  The Town has appropriated up to $25,000.   Jordan Lumber came in with the lowest bid at $17,988.  Sugarloaf will be donating the electrician hours to hook this up.   Lloyd Cuttler made a motion to accept Jordan Lumber’s bid.  Jay Reynolds seconded the motion.   Motion approved.

Dave Cota had a call from Charlie Woodworth of the Greater Franklin Development Council.   They are requesting existing TIF money in the County accounts to support the GFDC organization for the remainder of their fiscal year.    The GFDC is the economic development organization for the county.     They’ve asked for Carrabassett’s letter of support to the county commissioners.   Bob Luce explained that, when the county budget was done, this was left out, and there was not a way to add it back in.  Bob agrees that the initiatives undertaken by GFDC could be very important for the county, going forward, and there needs to be a presence to help bring businesses into Franklin County.  Lloyd Cuttler made a motion to send a letter of support.  Jay Reynolds seconded the motion.  Motion approved. 

Dave Cota updated the Selectmen on the financing and process involved with the proposed new “Mountain” Fire Station.   He outlined potential Maine Municipal Bond Bank financing.   Additionally, he’s waiting for a Memorandum of Agreement from Boyne for a long-term land lease (which looks favorable. The reserve is currently $190,000.  The project is going cost roughly $1M.   With the financing $750,000, the debt service would likely be less than the $60,000 annually that the Town has been putting in to this reserve.   Once the Selectmen are prepared to start looking at how to put this project out to bid, several options could be looked at (Design Build versus Construction Management versus traditional).     Bob Luce said that there’s a fair amount of information to be compiled for the March town meeting, and there’s still the Memorandum of Understanding that needs to come along from Boyne should the Board consider doing this project in 2018 which is still to be determined.   Courtney added that he, Dave and John Tobias visited Buckfield, and their building really fits Carrabassett Valley’s needs.   He thinks there is potential for savings by using those plans for design.   Engineering would be needed for siting the property.   Dave Cota suggested a meeting of the Fire Station Committee and Selectmen.   The goal is to keep the project moving forward, at least in some capacity.   Bob Luce said that the MOU needs to be in place prior to sending any money on the project.  
The Campbell Field Bridge will be done this week.   The work on the approaches is being completed at this time.   Dave Cota reported that it appears that FEMA will be providing funding for the Narrow Gauge Trail and Huston Brook Bridge, to the tune of $65,000.  They will fund the Outdoor Center funds of $6,600 (plus $1,300 from the State).  On the Campbell Field Bridge, there’s an indication that FEMA will be paying $151,000 (plus $30,000 from the State).   These numbers have not yet been confirmed, but Dave is very hopeful.   With regard to the Munzer Bridge redecking work, the Selectmen would like the bridge open at Homecoming, if it’s started prior to Homecoming.  
Dave Cota reported that he’s going to the Maine Municipal Convention this year and requested Selectmen’s signatures on voting rights at their annual meeting.

Dave Cota is looking at the Town’s investment accounts.   There are two banks very interested in reviewing the accounts and potentially making a proposal to the Town.  Dave will meet with them and report back to the Selectmen long before anything moves forward.  The two accounts that exist are earning very low interest rates.  He invited any interested Selectperson to attend these meetings and Bob Luce has agreed to participate. 
Meeting adjourned.

Respectfully submitted,

Lynn Schnorr

